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21
22

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.)

All right.

will the Economic

23

Department -- Energy and Economic Development

24

committee please come to order.

25

have from the Committee the Vice-Chair Danny Mateo

This morning we
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1

present, also Members Robert Carroll and Dain Kane.

2

Thank you for being here.

3

joining us shortly.

Mr. Hokama will be

4

This morning, Members, we have two items on

5

the agenda, EED-9 which is the Long-Range Plan for

6

the Tourism Industry and EED-13 which is the Solar

7

water Heater Project.

8

to discuss both -- both issues.

9

We have representatives here

ITEM NO.9: LONG-RANGE PLAN FOR THE TOURISM INDUSTRY
(C.C. No. 03-53)

10
11

CHAIR TAVARES:

And at this time we're going to start with

12

the Maui Visitors Bureau, and at this time I would

13

like to have Terryl Vencl please come down.

14

And while she's walking toward the podium,

15

I'd like to introduce our staff, David Raatz our

16

analyst for the Committee and Tammy Frias our

17

secretary.

18

Araki-Regan from the Office of Economic Development.

19

Thank you for being here, Lynn.

20

We also have from Administration Lynn

All right.

21

over to Terryl.

22

us.

23
24
25

MS. VENCL:

At this time I'd like to turn it
I think she has some shows to show

Aloha, Madam Chairwoman, thank you for the

invitation, Council Members.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You can turn this.
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1

MS. VENCL:

Oh, turn this --

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

MS. VENCL:

Yeah, yeah.

-- this way.

Okay.

Thank you, Madam Chair,

4

Council Members.

My name is Terryl Vencl.

I'm the

5

Executive Director of the Maui Visitors Bureau, and

6

I'm here today and pleased to be here today to share

7

some updated information with you folks and maybe

8

I'll leave you with some questions in the end to

9

think about for the future with regard to tourism

10

and the visitor industry on our -- on our three

11

islands.
What I'd like to do to begin with is to show

12
13

you a DVD this morning.

This is our newest sales

14

tool.

15

18-minute video.

16

enough to bring popcorn this morning, but I think

17

you'll enjoy it.

18

that is on the desk of travel agents that they can

19

have at their disposal and at their clients'

20

disposal to share information about our three

21

islands.

We're very happy about this.

I'm sorry I didn't think quick

And understand that this is a tool

So with that -- having that said, I will let

22
23

David set this up for you.

24

allowing me to be here today.

25

It's an

Note:

Mahalo.

Thank you for

Video presentation.
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VIDEO:

5

Welcome to Maui, Molokai, and Lanai, three islands

2

that we call Maui Nui.

Like our ancestors before

3

us, we who live here are blessed by these islands'

4

natural wonders, their rejuvenating powers, and

5

their many exciting surprises, and most of all their

6

inspiring spirit.
Maui Nui has long been legendary for this

7
8

spirit, this special feeling so many call the magic

9

of Maui.

But what is it really?

What is it that

10

draws so many of our visitors to return to the magic

11

isles over and over?

12

straight years to make Maui the best island in the

13

world?

14

try.

15

What has caused them for ten

Not a simple question to answer, but we can

How can anyone describe Maui's beauty, the

16

uplifting harmonies of sky and sea, the fragrant

17

flowers and cascading waterfalls, the colors so rich

18

they are like a nectar to the spirit.

19

to heavenly Hana, to the summit of Mount Haleakala,

20

and surrounded everywhere by the blue Pacific, the

21

tropical beauty of the magic isles touches the heart

22

and soul.

23

From the road

What do we seek when we travel?

For many

24

it's the experience of other customs, historic

25

sites, and of course interesting people.
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1

home to thousands of them inspired by the creative

2

energies of our islands.

3

culture today is a vibrant reflection of our storied

4

past.

5

still live on lovingly preserved and nurtured along

6

with the native Hawaiian culture that is the true

7

essence of everything we are.

8

9

Even more important, our

Missionary days, whaling, and plantation eras

On an island you would expect the ocean to be
a big part of life, but on the magic isles it's

10

really a way of life.

11

May thousands of majestic Pacific humpback whales

12

return here to breed and give birth.

13

on Maui is one ocean activity that truly is an

14

unforgettable experience.

15

And every December through

Whale watching

Most of Maui Nui is untamed wilderness, so

16

you never run out of ways to get back to nature.

17

Explore fragrant Eucalyptus forests, lava deserts,

18

tropical jungles, gorgeous coastlines, and the

19

Haleakala Crater itself.

20

land, is carefully protected and preserved for it is

21

sacred in the Hawaiian culture.

22

In Maui Nui the aina, the

They say that when golfers dream it looks a

23

lot like Maui.

Each of the five incomparable

24

resorts of Maui's golf coast features top notch

25

championship courses, two in Kaanapali, three in
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1

Kapalua, two in Makena, three in Wailea, and two on

2

Lanai.

3

and two courses on Molokai.

4

is magic indeed.

5

Plus, there are five public courses on Maui
Golf on the magic isles

Shopping is a big part of any vacation, and

6

in recent years the magic isles have truly become a

7

shoppers paradise.

8

lauhala weavings, petroglyph reproductions, quilts

9

and feather lei.

Hawaiian artists offer splendid

You can indulge yourself with the

10

latest styles from international designers.

11

are exotic estate grown coffees, award-winning local

12

wines, made on Maui jewelry, priceless creations in

13

koa, hand-blown glass and ceramics, and more than 40

14

superb art galleries supported by a thriving colony

15

of hundreds of working artists, many with

16

international reputations.

17

There

Have you heard of Hawaii regional cuisine?

18

Combining tropical, oriental and continental

19

influences, plus the freshest local produce, master

20

chefs on the magic isles have created this wonderful

21

new destination cuisine that has won numerous

22

international culinary awards.

23

stop in at a lunch counter or out-of-the-way eatery

24

to try some tasty local fare.

25

And don't forget to

Of course, a luau on Maui offers the classic
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1

Hawaiian dining experience with great entertainment

2

and mouth-watering traditional delicacies.

3

after a fabulous dinner, you can cut loose at one of

4

Maui's many night clubs.

5

at the Maui Arts and Cultural Center or the sleight

6

of hand illusions at Warren & Annabell's magic

7

nightclub, or be awed by the legends, history, song

8

and dance of Hawaii at the Maui Theatre's

9

award-winning production of 'Ulalena.

10

And

Catch a headliner concert

Now let's take a brief tour around Maui,

11

Molokai and Lanai.

12

always good and that means the Kahului Airport,

13

Maui's modern, efficient, and friendly gateway.

14

Kahului Airport receives direct service to Maui by

15

all the major airlines, and inter-island flights

16

arrive and depart frequently day and night.

17

starting at the beginning is

Once you get your car you'll most likely be

18

going to Maui's west side or south side where you'll

19

find our main resort areas.

20

accommodations to fit every budget, from five star

21

luxury resort hotels to cozy condominiums, and all

22

over Maui you can find bed-and-breakfast inns and

23

private vacation rentals.

24
25

Here are top notch

The capital of the Hawaiian islands during
the monarchy period Lahaina was also the bawdy
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1

brawling center of the Pacific whaling industry and

2

later a sugar plantation town.

3

Lahaina was designated a National Historic District,

4

and today more than 30 lovingly restored sites await

5

you.

In the 1960's

Under the banyan tree is the Old Lahaina

6

7

Courthouse where you'll find the Maui Visitors

8

Center.

9

much a place of today, the center of fun and

Even as Lahaina honors its past, it is very

10

excitement on Maui.

11

renowned art galleries, countless shops, every kind

12

of restaurant imaginable, and a thriving night life.

13

There are dozens of world

West Maui is also famous for its magnificent

14

resort areas.

15

Kaanapali, long a favorite of the ali'i, the ancient

16

Hawaiian kings.

17

playground.

18

Adjacent to Lahaina is legendary

Today, Kaanapali is Maui's

North from Kaanapali are the beachfront towns

19

of Honokowai, Kahana, and Napili with hotels,

20

condominiums, and their own special ambiance.

21

further north is spectacular Kapalua with its

22

thrilling views, groves of soaring pine trees and

23

amazing natural wonders.

24
25

Even

Heading north from Kapalua you discover
Honolua Bay, one of the island's most challenging
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1

surf spots.

Here you'll also find the enchanting

2

village of Kahakuloa with its wood-framed houses and

3

churches where folks still live and work much as

4

their forefathers did.
Wailuku and Kahului are the principal city

5
6

centers of Maui.

On Main street, Wailuku, you can

7

discover galleries and shops and the faithful

8

restoration of the classic lao Theatre where local

9

repertory companies stage innovative productions.

10

Nearby there's the Maui Tropical Plantation with fun

11

for the whole family, the Bailey House with its

12

exhibits from both pre-contact and missionary eras,

13

Hawaii Nature Center's interactive science arcade,

14

and the breathtaking lao Valley.
In Kahului you'll find the world class Maui

15
16

Arts and Cultural Center, the intriguing Alexander &

17

Baldwin Sugar Museum, and Queen Kaahumanu Center,

18

Maui's largest shopping facility where there's a

19

second Maui Visitor Center.
Next, we head out of town along the road to

20
21

Hana.

We pass through fun and funky Paia Town with

22

its boutique shops and restaurants.

23

Ho'okipa, the windsurfer capital of the universe,

24

and then simply leave the known world behind on this

25

amazing road which winds through tropical rain

Check out
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1

forest, past fresh water pools and waterfalls to

2

another mountain altogether.

3

emerald pastoral village everyone calls Heavenly

4

Hana.

5

on in that special pace so enchanting to visitors.

At last we come to the

Here the old Hawaiian way of life still goes

On the other side of Hana, the road leads to

6
7

the green rolling meadows of Upcountry.

Highlights

8

include acclaimed Tedeschi Vineyards, the Ulupalakua

9

Ranch store, Kula Botanical Gardens, and charming

10

Makawao where a rustic old cowboy town meets the

11

sophisticated arts, cuisine, and shops of modern

12

Maui.

13

Maui is mighty Haleakala, Upcountry's crowning

14

glory.

And of course, looming over everything on

Our brief tour of Maui ends in the sun-kissed

15
16

South.

As in West Maui, you'll find two luxurious

17

resort areas in the South.

18

Wailea with its views of Molokini and Kaho'olawe,

19

five crescent breaches, perfect weather, and

20

exquisite landscaping.

21

the Makena Resort.

22

ends contrasting sophisticated resort amenities with

23

rugged natural wonders.

24

delightful fishing and excursion port of Ma'alaea

25

and the thriving beachside community of Kihei.

First, there's wonderful

And just down the coast is

Here is where the paved road

In South Maui are also the
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12

Visiting Molokai is like traveling back to a

2

simpler time, a more natural time.

3

a place of soaring beauty and down-home hospitality,

4

a place with glistening beaches and lush verdant

5

valleys where nature calls you to push yourself to

6

the limit and pull yourself together.

7

Here you'll find

On this special island folks go along at a

8

slower pace.

Many work the land growing taro and

9

known traditional Hawaiian plants.

Some still catch

10

their dinner at the wharf of Kaunakakai Harbor.

11

Some head out beyond the pristine reefs with friends

12

and guests to gather the bounty of the ocean.

13

Even in Kaunakakai there are no buildings

14

taller than a coconut tree.

15

no traffic lights.

16

Street and you'll feel the warmth and friendliness

17

of this sleepy Hawaiian town, not to mention some

18

very intriguing local shops and galleries.

19

Just one stop sign and

Stroll enchanting Ala Malama

Yet sleeping is not exactly what draws

20

visitors to Molokai.

It's adventure and excitement

21

and amazingly diverse terrain and range of

22

activities all with a distinctly Molokai flavor.

23

For another kind of fun visit Purdy's Macadamia Nut

24

Farm and savor their Hawaiian delicacies.

25

tour of the island's 500-acre coffee plantation
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

where you can cool off with a gourmet iced

2

cappuccino and browse the charming boutique.

3

Upcountry there's Maunaloa, Molokai's

4

happening town with the island's one and only movie

5

theatre, the whimsical Big Wind Kite Factory, and of

6

course, Molokai Ranch.

7

Village with its unique bungalows and open-air

8

barbecue life-style and the beautiful Molokai Lodge.

9

In fact, Molokai offers a variety of delightful

Highlights include the Beach

10

visitor accommodations.

Whether it's a secluded

11

bed-and-breakfast, a lovely beachfront condo, or the

12

locals' favorite gathering place, you can find

13

something just right for you.

14

We finish our tour of the magic isles with

15

Lanai, the smallest of the main Hawaiian islands.

16

Long known as the pineapple island, Lanai today is

17

Hawaii's most enticing paradise, almost like having

18

a tropical isle all to yourself.

19

There are two ultra luxurious resorts each

20

complete with its own signature championship golf

21

course.

22

genteel Country Estate and manor house in England

23

nestles Up country amidst groves of tall Cook Island

24

pines.

25

villa that blends Mediterranean and Asian

The Lodge at Koele patterned after a

The Manele Bay Hotel, a gracious tropical
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influences, is set above an idyllic crescent beach.

2

Visitors to Lanai come to this island for its sheer

3

natural beauty, its complete peace and quiet, its

4

sense of solitude, and the pampering they find at

5

the isle's resorts.
Here in Maui Nui visitors and residents alike

6
7

help to care for our precious home and serving her

8

beauty and magic for future generations.

9

forward to welcoming our visitors to these wonderful

We look

10

islands, Maui, Molokai and Lanai, where we greet

11

everyone as old friends and honored guests

12

surrounding them with the warmest spirit of aloha.

13

until then, aloha, a hui hou.

14

MS. VENCL:

Thank you.

I hope you enjoyed that new sales

15

tool.

16

I think it speaks to -- very well of all of our

17

islands and certainly puts something right on the

18

desk of our travel agents to be able to not only use

19

but to show to clients if they chose to do so.

20

Note:

21

MS. VENCL:

We're very excited about that in our office.

PowerPoint presentation.
At this time what I'd like to do is to give

22

you a little bit of a PowerPoint presentation, bring

23

you up to date on some statistics, and to tell you

24

current -- what the vision is or what the questions

25

might be in any case for the future.
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It's no secret of course that tourism is

1

2

alive and well in Hawaii.

We are experiencing

3

record breaking numbers across the state in

4

arrivals, expenditures, and length of stay.
How does Maui, Molokai, and Lanai fare in

5

6

that scenario?

First, you must remember that Maui

7

didn't suffer as some of the other destinations did

8

for a length of time after 9/11.

9

of the first three months immediately following 9/11

with the exception

10

we haven't faltered.

We have main -- we have

11

mainstayed and for the past three years we've had

12

increases when others have not.

13

now reaching double digit figures, but you will not

14

see those kinds of increases in Maui simply because

15

we have maintained along the way.

Other counties are

Today with tourism being alive and well in

16

17

Hawaii, I'd like to share some of the statistics

18

through June of this year.

19

press.

20

then last week on Thursday the new numbers came out,

21

so thanks to Charmaine and her staff we were able to

22

make some changes.

23

These are hot off the

I actually had this prepared for May.

And

Total visitors for Maui County this year is

24

down .8 percent.

25

numbers?

What does that mean in real raw

Nine thousand people is the answer.
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1

You'll see later in my presentation what I believe

2

is the answer for that little bit of a drop and it

3

has to do with international visitors.

4

Length of stay is steady at nine days and

5

daily expenditures are up $10 per day to $178 per

6

person.

7

know that means more revenue for the county.

Our room rates continue to climb and as you

8

Further visitor numbers look like this.

Maui

9

Island-only total visitors, now that means that that

10

visitor did not visit any other island, only Maui.

11

So Maui Island-only total visitors are up 4.1

12

percent.

13

visitors Molokai is down 25 percent.

14

Lanai-only visitors are down 5.4 percent, but the

15

total visitors for Lanai are down 27 percent.

16

Molokai is up 7 percent, but in total
The island of

Remember with Molokai and Lanai these samples

17

are so small that a very small number of people

18

doing something different could certainly make a

19

difference in what that -- what that percentage

20

looks like.

21

islands are experiencing some real challenges that

22

we will talk about a little bit later.

23

However, I believe that these two

Domestic visitors are down by .3 percent.

24

Raw data, that's 2,000 people in the county overall.

25

Going back again to island specific, Maui
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1

island-only visitors are up 5.6, Molokai is 5.5, and

2

Lanai is down 7.1.

3

Lanai are very small samples.

Remember again that Molokai and

What's happening in our major market areas,

4

u.s.

5

the

West through June for

6

down 2.5 percent, Maui-only is up 1.7 percent, U.S.

7

East is one -- up 1.1 percent, Maui-only is up 9.4

8

percent.

9

on the East Coast back through the fall and the

for Countywide is

Now we've certainly been doing a big push

10

winter, and that's probably why you're seeing the

11

big jump on the East Coast.

12

Our Japanese visitors are down and I believe

13

this is what's causing the drag on Maui, the

14

international visitor.

15

still down by 14 percent and Canada is down 3.

16

explanation for both of these, the Japanese visitor

17

while it is still down, I'm watching the numbers on

18

a monthly basis and as Oahu and other islands are

19

picking up so is Maui County.

20

it's -- it's another flight yet to come to Maui.

21

I believe that by the end of the year without

22

another major catastrophe somewhere that maybe our

23

Japanese visitors will be back up to level numbers.

24
25

The Japanese numbers are
The

The difference is
So

The Canadian visitor, everybody in Canada, my
travel agents, my wholesalers tell me that they are
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1

way up in bookings.

2

this number.

3

flight, actually, we lost two flights after the

4

winter boom.

5

flight and that has helped to meet this difference

6

in the June numbers.

7

So I got real curious about

Understand that first of all we lost a

We have now picked up a new charter

But further than that I've been talking with

8

DBEDT and with Marsha's office about checking on how

9

the Canadian visitor that comes through the West

10

Coast is counted.

11

they come through Portland, San Francisco, or LA

12

that somehow they're not being counted as coming

13

from Canada.

14

numbers as well.

15

have two more new flights coming in as we move into

16

the following winter season.

17

also going to rise.

18

I'm concerned that maybe when

So we're doing some research on those
We also, with regard to Canada,

So those numbers are

TAT dollars, County revenue.

The TAT

19

revenue, the taxes collected now, taxes collected

20

for Maui County are up 3.7 million through May over

21

last year at this time.

22

that I'm speaking about the actual TAT taxes

23

collected, that's not your share.

24

course would look more like about $800,000.

25

we were to stay on course through the end of the

Now when I'm talking about

Your share of
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1

year you might pick up something like another 1 1/2

2

million.

3

mid-eighties with a hotel room rate average of $226.

4

Occupancy is running steady in the

What do all these stats mean to us?

It means

5

that our marketing is working; it means that we have

6

challenges with air service to our sister islands of

7

Molokai and Lanai; that we are actually where we set

8

out to be a few years back with regard to where --

9

where we wanted to be as an island.

10

The visitor industry on Maui is so very

11

grateful and fortunate to have a government who

12

understands the industry, who partners with the

13

industry and knows the value of the return on your

14

investment.

15

the credit for having the foresight to invest in

16

your bureau and in tourism in our County.

17

You deserve, you the County Government,

So as we move forward then, what's the plan?

18

The plan is that first, one of the -- one of the

19

things that I did when I first came into this office

20

was to set up a team of directors, my marketing

21

director, my sales department, public relations

22

department, and the directors on both Molokai and

23

Lanai meet every other week.

24

strategies, we look at what we have done and the

25

follow-through to see if it's working or if we need

We talk about
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to change course.
This is something a little bit new for

3

Molokai and Lanai especially.

I think maybe in the

4

past we didn't want to burden them with having to

5

come here, but I think it's very important to have

6

their input as we make plans rather than their

7

buying in after the fact.

8

those directors attend these meetings.

9

people who can tell us what's happening on their

So I do insist that both

10

island better than anyone else.

11

The plan is fluid.

They're the

We're doing a lot more on

12

website and Internet and -- and doing things that

13

can be picked up and moved, God forbid we have

14

another sort of catastrophe in the world.

15

have -- as I mentioned to you before, it's a lot

16

easier to change on a website or in the Internet

17

marketing than it is to pick up a lot of people who

18

have been scheduled to go across the nation to do --

19

to do some sales training.

20

And as we

I've already -- I've already covered the

21

issue of the Internet and the website.

We will

22

continue also to work with DOT on issues of airlift

23

to all of our islands and some capital improvements

24

that need to be done and faced and corrected in all

25

of our airports.
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It seems that what we're -- what we're doing

2

is working and will continue to work, so if it's not

3

broken I don't care to fix it.

4

to advertise in print in both the travel trade and

5

the consumer pUblications.

6

advertise in TV and radio where it's appropriate and

7

we can afford it and certainly our special events.

8

Advertising on the Internet, as I mentioned, will

9

continue to increase.

10

So we will continue

We will also continue to

In our public relations department,

11

promotions, sweepstakes, and editorials will

12

continue through -- through the upscale

13

publications.

14

In travel trade, we will continue to train

15

the travel agents.

16

reasons that we're successful is that we train the

17

people who sell our islands.

18

they know what to ask, and they get excited about

19

us, and therefore, they're -- they're easy -- it's

20

easier to sell us.

21

I really believe that one of the

They know what to do,

So we will continue with what we call our

22

Destination Maui series and our specialist training.

23

Now the difference in that is that the Destination

24

Maui series is where we go out to the nation and

25

invite travel agents to come, and the specialist
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 8/2/04

22

1

program is where we partner with wholesalers and

2

they bring their top travel agents to us and we

3

train them right here on the islands.

4

We will continue familiarization trips.

5

agents or media who want to do editorial come to our

6

islands, we will continue to assist them and try to

7

make sure that they see and write about the places

8

we want -- we want highlighted.
We will continue to increase research.

9

When

We

10

will continue to increase our data collection so

11

that we know better who our visitors are and what it

12

is they're looking for, and we'll continue to work

13

closer with the HVCB and HTA to lessen any

14

duplication and make sure that we're all on the same

15

page and where we can to leverage dollars with the

16

state.

17

Your County investment.

The return on your

18

investment to the Bureau is about, oh, for the last

19

couple years has been about $17 million in TAT

20

dollars, not to mention the -- the real property

21

return.

22

property tax dollars come from the hotels as well.

23

Additionally, where it is appropriate we are

24

beginning to add the County logo along with the MVB

25

logo so that you get further credit where credit is

I think about 30 percent of your real
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due.
We certainly do have challenges.

2

We look

3

good, we've been good, but we really do need to look

4

at some sort of a vision for the future.

5

listed some of the things here.

6

someone earlier that today I actually have more

7

questions than I have answers, but I wanted to try

8

to plant some seeds for you folks to begin to think

9

about.

I've

And I mentioned to

We will certainly partner with you as we

10

11

think about these things, but the effects of the

12

cruise industry needs to continue to be monitored

13

for our island.

14

conversion.

15

there is a difference in timeshare stand-alone

16

versus timeshare conversion.

17

looking at group business and -- and F&B business,

18

the conversion takes that away, the stand-alone does

19

not.

20

to continue to -- to research and to look after.

21

Something that -- something else that has

22

come to my attention is the effect of -- of baby

23

boomers who own condominiums on our islands who

24

generally for years have come for one or two weeks

25

at a time.

The effects of the timeshare

Now understand that in my mind at least

For me when I'm

So I think that that's something that we have

The rest of the year they put their
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1

condominiums in rental pools.

2

happening to us?

3

stay in those condos.

4

That may well take inventory out of circulation for

5

us.

6

issue of inventory for our island.

7

Well, guess what's

We're retiring and we're going to
So what does that do to us?

So that's something else to

to add to the

Even the length of stay, while we have tried

8

to get there and we are there and continue to work

9

on lengthening the stay so that we don't have as

10

many heads on the island, that will affect the

11

inventory issue on our island as we move forward.
And finally, of course, transportation is --

12
13

is a huge issue for us, both on the ground, in the

14

air, on the water, and those are issues that we will

15

need to continue to talk about and deal with as we

16

move forward.
And finally, I guess working in partnership,

17
18

it'll take all of us together to keep Maui top of

19

mind.

20

destination and visitors expect a world class

21

experience.

22

industry alone and it can't be done by government

23

alone, so I look forward in the future to continuing

24

our partnerships, not just in the financial arena

25

but in the community issues and in making ordinances

Maui is a world class -- world class

And it can't be done by the visitor
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and laws for our -- for our County.

2

And I appreciate everything that you folks

3

have done for us, and thank you for your support and

4

trust in the Bureau and in tourism in our County.

5

Mahalo and thank you for the invitation today.

6
7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Terryl -- Terryl, could you go back a few

slides to the County investment --

8

MS. VENCL:

Yes.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

slide and talk a little bit more about

10

the second bullet point you had there.

11

about two slides back.

12

MS. VENCL:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

MS. VENCL:

15

I think it's

Oh, I skipped over that one, didn't I?
Yeah.

Thank you.

sorry.

No, I don't know what page, I'm

Bear with me, folks.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

That one.

17

MS. VENCL:

18

you.

19

year's economic value to our County for your

20

investment or for our visitors coming, I guess I

21

should say, we had about 2 1/2 million visitors.

22

And the total economic value to our county with

23

those visitors was $2.9 billion.

24

money was funneled into our economy with that amount

25

of visitors.

Got it.

Oh, one more forward, that one.

Thank you.

Yes, Madam Chair, thank

I'm sorry I skipped over that one.

Last

That's how much
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Could you expound on how that 2.9 billion

2

is calculated and what kinds of things are taken

3

into consideration?

4

MS. VENCL:

Sure.

I can't tell you what the formula is

5

off the top of my head because it's very lengthy,

6

but it's a formula that is set up by DBEDT and a

7

formula that they follow in computing their economic

8

standards and stats.

9

takes into consideration all of the places where

But what it does is it -- it

10

visitors spend money and the

11

from that.

and the trickle-down

So it's not just the usual.

12

It's not the

13

the norm, the airlines, the hotels.

14

activities seem to be up there as a usual.

15

retail, the restaurant, the people working in those,

16

the people who get to buy their clothing and their

17

houses and their cars because they are all working.

18

So it -- it starts from the basic here's the

19

vacation and trickles right down to everything that

20

it touches in our economy.

21

think there are many things on this island that it

22

doesn't touch in some fashion or another.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MS. VENCL:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Even the
But the

And frankly, I don't

Thank you for that.

You're welcome.
Members, any questions for Terryl on -- on
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1

either the

2

PowerPoint at this stage?

3

MS. VENCL:

the DVD presentation or on her

Madam Chair, one final thing that I have and I

4

apologize, I probably should have put these out a

5

little earlier, I did bring with me some

6

publications that I wanted to share with the Council

7

Members so that you can see the different types of

8

publication that we're in and exactly what it is

9

that we do in those publications.

And they're

10

everything from the upscale Conde Nast type magazine

11

to newspaper print that, by the way, we do not buy

12

but we get it free.

13

samples from our travel trade people.

14

brought those so that you'd have an idea of the

15

different kinds of things that we do in print.

It also -- we also have some
And I just

I also today have with me my Marketing

16
17

Director Lynn Erfer is in the

18

And if we have any questions that we want to direct

19

to her, I'm sure she'd be happy to answer.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

in the audience.

Mr. Hokama?

On this screen you share -- the

22

last bullet, why would you use the logo instead of

23

the County seal?

24
25

MS. VENCL:

I will use whatever I'm told to use, but I was

asked about the logo.

Frankly, we don't have either
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1

one right now.

2

it sent to us by a

3

way.

4

It makes no difference to me.

5
6

We've had some difficulty in getting
bye-mail or by a technical

So I'm happy to use whatever I'm told to use.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Hokama, maybe Ms. Araki-Regan can

answer that question.

7

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

8

MS. VENCL:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Inaudible.) County seal.

I'm sorry, Lynn?
It's the County seal.

10

MS. VENCL:

county seal.

11

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

12

MS. VENCL:

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Yeah.

Okay.
And again, my question, Chair, is

14

if we are to do something official, it should be the

15

official seal of the County.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

The Fire Department's got their

18

logo, Police got their logo.

19

sure we use the more appropriate seal, whatever it

20

is, to represent the County.

21

MS. VENCL:

22

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

23

I just want to make

Sure.
Not a department.

In your economic, I guess, investment or

24

reinvestment, is that -- does that include things

25

such as the annual holiday dinner that the industry
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1

provides the seniors, does it provide -- include

2

dollars that the Charity Walk annually provides to

3

the community or -- or that is separate from what

4

you show us this morning?

5

MS. VENCL:

Thank you, Mr. Hokama.

That is totally

6

separate from anything that I do.

7

that those are events that are put on by the Maui

8

Hotel Association.

9

will, or all of the charity events that are done by

10

our industry are done through Lani's office at this

11

point in time, and none of our dollars are spent for

12

anything except bringing visitors from outside the

13

state into Maui County.

14

COl.JrNCI!.L~EMBER

15

MS. VENCL:

HOKAMA:

You will recall

So all of the goodwill, if you

Okay.

Thank you.

As an economic reminder though, Mr. Hokama,

16

those

last time I did a survey on that those

17

dollars ran about 2 -- between 2 and $3 million that

18

the industry gave back to the community.

19

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

20

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

23

Thank you.

Chairman?

Mr. Mateo?
Thank you, Chairman.

Good morning,

Ms. Vencl.

24

MS. VENCL:

Aloha.

25

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

I guess with the 18-minute
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1

presentation, you know, I thought it was very, very

2

well done.

3

sporting venues

4

MS. VENCL:

5

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

However, you know, it seems like the

Uh-huh.
that Maui is really known for was

6

not included in this particular presentation,

7

especially when some of those venues are world class

8

in nature and known especially, well, throughout the

9

world, as you know, the most ideal venues anywhere.

10

And yet, some of those were not included in -- in

11

the presentation itself.
Also in addition to noticing that when we

12

13

look at Molokai's promotion, the more significant

14

events that helps to celebrate what Molokai is,

15

which is the Ka Hula Piko, the Makahiki, as well as

16

the various Molokai Hoes that does occur, these

17

are more common celebrations that also is not

18

included in -- in part of these promotional

19

presentation.

20

Is it because it has been done redundantly or

21

you're just looking at going after a whole different

22

type of clientele, or can you tell me why like the

23

sports venues and these other activities were not

24

part and parcel?

25

MS. VENCL:

We have several different types of videos that
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1

we do, and sporting events are mentioned in some of

2

the other videos.

3

for Destination Maui, we talk about all those

4

events.

5

Wine Festival, the -- the Film Festival and all that

6

sort of thing.

In fact on the video that we use

Not just sporting, but all of them, the

In answer to your -- let me back up.

7

8

finish that thought.

9

you today is really designed to sell the

Let me

The -- the one that I showed

10

destination.

And we do calendars, we do other

11

things that travel agents have in their hand to help

12

people understand that these are certain kinds of

13

events and things that go on during a given time.

14

That's not to say that maybe in the next rendition

15

that we couldn't go there.

16

that.

I have no problem with

I'd like to address the Molokai issue for a

17
18

moment.

The -- we tried to get tape from Molokai

19

and unfortunately there isn't any.

20

festival that was such a success, we've had trouble

21

getting a tape that we could use and add to this.

22

We will continue to work on that.

23

exactly right, we want to show those events from

24

Molokai.

25

kind of tape done that we can put on this video.

Even the last

And you're

We've just not been able to get the right
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Understand that we just did -- we just redid

1

2

this video to add Molokai and Lanai.

And probably

3

not in this budget but the next budget, we will then

4

put more production money in there to rev this up

5

once again.

6

rendition only about every other year.

7

exactly right, Mr. Mateo, we need those events

8

particularly from Molokai and we're trying to get

9

them.

10

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

But you can only redo this, you know,

Okay.

Thank you.

But you're

And maybe at a later

11

point, Madam Chair, if we can discuss air

12

transportation to the two sister islands because

13

that is key issues for us at this time.

14

MS. VENCL:

15

you.

Absolutely and I'm in total agreement with

16

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

17

MS. VENCL:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

You're welcome.
Any other comments from the other Members?

19

At this time, Members, I'd like to ask for public

20

testimony which I neglected to recognize.

21

Was there anyone wishing to testify regarding

22

this subject?

23

-- I mean, Tammy?

24
25

Okay.
to the podium.

Do we have anyone signed up, Tamara

I see a couple people making their way
You can give your testimony, you

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 8/2/04

33

1

have three minutes and a minute to conclude, and you

2

can sign up after you're done with your testimony.

3

So identify yourself for the record.

4

••• BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY •••

5

MR. JACKSON:

Johnny Jackson.

Good morning, Council

6

Members.

Regarding an article that was in Pacific

7

Business News regarding the xterra games, this is

8

for Ms. Vencl, a statement was made by Team

9

Unlimited that 10,000 members -- entries were in the

10

xterra Games.

11

Pacific Business News, Ms. Vencl?

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

comments

14

l1R. JACKSON:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

MR. JACKSON:

Do you remember that coming out on

Just -- just address your -- your

Okay.
-- to the body.
There -- there was an article in Pacific

17

Business News put together by the Maui Visitors

18

Bureau and Team Unlimited that 10,000 entries were

19

in the xterra Games.

20

There were 343.

Also, there's $185,000 given to the xterra

21

Games by the Maui Visitors Bureau.

Who gets the TV

22

money from CBS?

23

money from Paul Mitchell?

These are all questions

24

that need to be answered.

I mean, if -- if the

25

event needs $185,000, then by all means give it.

Who gets the -- the sponsorship
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1

But as a promoter, you look for sponsors.

2

visitors bureau gets this amount of money to put on

3

an event which it took to market Maui.

4

Maui sells itself.

No other

You look at the numbers,

5

we haven't moved up.

6

all this money is coming in, then I guess Maui is

7

selling itself and the Maui Visitors Bureau doesn't

8

need 3.6.

9

We haven't moved up.

So if

Regarding Conde Nast, Pacific Bride, Modern

10

Bride, those magazines are all owned by Conde Nast.

11

If I was given that kind of money, I'd probably be

12

number one too.

13

be some accountability.

14

needs this money, then by all means give it to them.

15

But they're getting a free ride on taxpayer money.

16

They're getting a free ride.

17

I'm just saying that there needs to
If Maui Visitors Bureau

A local promoter comes to the Maui Visitors

18

Bureau and asks for help, whether it's the

19

windsurfing, whatever it may be, we're told, well,

20

if it's not on TV we have nothing.

21

get shell leis for the Las Vegas boxing team when

22

they came in.

23

I couldn't even

I just question some of their -- some of

24

their methods when it comes to local events.

25

every event has to be on TV to be successful.
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1

brought the Russian Circus in, it didn't cost a dime

2

to the taxpayers.

3

Visitors Bureau is going to sell Maui, let's --

4

let's include everyone who lives here.

I'm just saying that if Maui

Every event is a good event.

5

The windsurfing

6

brings in people.

That's economic development

7

whether they're staying at the Maui Beach or if

8

they're staying in condos or whatever.

9

question where some of this money is going.

Again, I

Two hundred and forty-six thousand dollars to

10

11

advertise in Modern Bride, Pacific Bride, and West

12

Coast Bride and they're all owned by Conde Nast, it

13

raises a question.

14

$246,000 a year, I might be number one also.

15

question that and I think you should too, Council

16

Members.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

I just

That's all I have.
Any questions for the testifier?

none, thank you.

Seeing

If you'll sign up now, Johnny.

Next testifier, please.

19

20

If I'm -- if someone's giving me

MR. SHEPHERD:

Good morning, Council Members and members

21

of the public here.

When I read in the paper that

22

Maui Visitors Bureau was getting $3.5 million, the

23

-- the Mayor went forward too and this body, and I

24

stopped to think, I said, wow, this doesn't -- a lot

25

of hanky-panky here.
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And Terryl has brought up a point where she

2

says that last year's 2 million economic value to

3

the County, and, boy, that's really choosing words

4

with a spin on it, that our County got 2.5 with --

5

2.5 million visitors was the -- the value was to the

6

County of $2.5 billion.

7

approve, and the Mayor also, giving them $3 1/2

8

million?

9

Now why should you people

There was a time when the Visitors Bureau

10

needed some money to get things going.

11

right after World War II.

12

was an industry here that was on its ear because of

13

the war.

14

don't think today they need the money because as the

15

previous testifier said, Maui sells itself.

16

That was

Things were down.

They needed the money to do it.

There

But I

Well, how much more it's going to sell itself

17

the way things are going is a debatable point, but

18

it's a hell of a nice place to be.

19

deteriorating pretty quickly.

20

along with giving those people $3 1/2 million.

21

It's

But I just can't go

It's at a billion -- that's over a billion

22

dollar business, and they should be able to support

23

themselves on this thing.

24

time when they needed the money, but they sure as

25

hell don't need it now.

As I say, there was a

Thank you kindly.
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Any questions for the testifier?

Thank

you, Mr. Shepherd.
MR. SHEPHERD:

Just a point -- a housekeeping item.

4

Mr. Carroll, your -- your -- your sticker is

5

expired.

6

The rest of you people, go out and check your --

7

your stickers on your cars.

8

it there was about four of you had safety stickers

9

that expired.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

I want to keep you out of the slammer.

Last time I looked at

Dr. Shepherd, would you sign up, please.

11

Are there any more people wishing to testify?

12

If not the public testimony portion for this item is

13

closed.
••• END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY •••

14

15
16

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

Any -- any other

questions for Ms. Vencl?
Ms. Vencl, do you have any closing remarks

17
18

Thank you, Members.

you'd like to make?
MS. VENCL:

Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you, Council

20

Members, for the opportunity to be here today.

21

think that the numbers speak for themselves and we

22

will continue to do what works for Maui.

23

appreciate your trust and your generosity for the

24

Maui Visitors Bureau.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mahalo.

Mr. Mateo?
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Madam Chair, I'm sorry, if I could --

2

if I could follow up with Ms. Vencl.

I guess as

3

long as we're talking about long-range planning for

4

tourism for our County, I think one of our biggest

5

problems as mentioned earlier, Madam Chair, is the

6

existing transportation problems, you know, and like

7

my -- my interest is Molokai because as of August

8

15th we lose one major carrier, and then the

9

existing carrier has an awesome record of delays,

10

mechanical breakdowns and the like where it's really

11

difficult to plan for a small community like ours

12

when we don't have the basic tools, you know, needed

13

to bring the visitor to Molokai.

14

And we're kind of at wits end because for the

15

last couple of years we have taken several steps

16

forward, and in one sweep of a corporate decision,

17

you know, we now take major steps backwards.

18

yet, the community has been planning for, you know,

19

like almost a year now, you know, based on where do

20

we go, the kind of clientele we want to come to

21

Molokai, et cetera.

22

limbo until we have an idea of the air

23

transportation that'll be serving our community.

24
25

And

And all of that is kind of in

In your planning strategies have you had the
discussion in taking a look at what, if anything,
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1

you know, we can or -- or the Visitors Bureau can

2

suggest to us so we're able to at least get -- get

3

back on the right track?

4

MS. VENCL:

Thank you, Mr. Mateo.

Yes, I have had

5

conversations with Island Air who tells me that at

6

this point they are up and running with reliable

7

service.

8

and told me that they were pulling out of that

9

island, one of the first things I said to them

Actually when Hawaiian first called me

10

having been through some of those delays myself was

11

I hope that you'll continue to -- to monitor those

12

planes going and coming because both Lanai and

13

Molokai have to have that kind of service and it has

14

to be reliable.
It's my understanding that they were short on

15
16

planes, there were mechanical difficulties, they

17

have reasons for all of those initial delays.

18

Marsha's office, the Governor's Office, and myself

19

will continue to monitor what's happening with

20

Island Air and try to make sure that if they're not

21

producing, that we're complaining, and that we

22

continue to work with DOT.
Right now I don't think there's anything we

23
24

can do to change the mind-set of Hawaiian at this

25

point.

But the only way I know that we might do
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1

that is to be able to prove that what they've set

2

forth isn't working and we need to readjust.

3

So I think that with all of us monitoring and

4

watching after it we'll continue to stay on top of

5

it, but that's really about the best that I can do

6

today.

7

Mr. Hokama, how important those flights are to your

8

islands and we can sell all day long.

9

get there, it doesn't do us any good so.

10

But I am totally aware, Mr. Mateo and

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

If they can't

Which -- which is the problem because

11

even though, you know, they're -- they're -- they --

12

it's been said that they've got additional aircraft

13

and, you know, they're -- they're back on-line,

14

well, I was 2 1/2 hours late getting to Maui last

15

night.

16

then, gosh, we're in trouble.

17

And, you know, if that's the new direction,

And it's just that, you know, part of the

18

promotion, you know, in the County, you know, the

19

big thrust is getting them there.

20

vehicle is not available, then, you know, we're --

21

we're really stuck, we're stagnated, and we don't

22

know how to promote any more because there's nothing

23

to bring, you know, them there.

24

is not sufficient at this particular point.

25

And when that

And like the ferry

So I was just looking in terms of your
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1

industry's long-range plan, you know, like what

2

might be available in taking a look at

3

alternatives.

4

organization taken a look at talking stories with

5

perhaps another carrier that -- that could come in?

6

For example, a few years ago, this County -- this

7

state had Mahalo Airlines, which was very successful

8

until they became competitive, you know.

Has

you know, has your

9

So, you know, I -- I don't know to what

10

extent the Visitors Bureau is taking a look at

11

discussion, open communications with -- with other

12

carriers to take a look at whether or not, you know,

13

their service could be somehow engaged.

14

MS. VENCL:

I believe that there are some folks who have

15

contacted the Governor's Office, but I have not yet

16

been contacted.

17

at.

18

So I think that that's being looked

Further, I guess, from -- from both you,

19

Mr. Mateo and Mr. Hokama, if you can let my office

20

know about those delays because I only -- I travel

21

to your islands about once a month.

22

let my -- my office know about those delays so that

23

we stay on top of them, I have no problem in calling

24

Neal every day if that's what I need to do to try to

25

-- to make sure that they understand how important

And if you can
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the airlift is to your islands.

2

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

3

MS. VENCL:

4

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

You're welcome.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

Okay.

Thank you.

I have to apologize for

6

not getting back to that subject which you had

7

raised.

8
9

Mr. Hokama?

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

If

if I may, Chair, since

Mr. Mateo, my -- my colleague from Molokai, he

10

broached the subject.

11

supporting the amount of money we give the visitor

12

industry because for one we're promoting the whole

13

County, including Molokai and Lanai, not just Maui.

14

And obviously those that have no understanding of

15

the total impact on the budget realizing the amount

16

of general fund subsidies we provide those rural

17

areas, it's easy to look at one area and say cut the

18

budget.

19

I for one have no problem

I would say my question to you is because

20

lately what we've been hearing, and I assume

21

Mr. Mateo hears the same thing that I hear, the

22

problem with our visitor is not the physical plant

23

on the island or the interaction of the people at

24

the site, it's getting on and off the site, that's

25

the concern.
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1

So how would the Maui Visitors Bureau adjust

2

a advertising program to take care of that concern

3

of a visitor that unless we have them on island

4

doesn't spend the daily average expenses of 178 or

5

stay even a fraction of that length of stay?

6

Ms. Vencl?

7

MS. VENCL:

The way we address that, Mr. Hokama, and we've

8

already started doing so is to do two things, one is

9

to ask people to book early.

Thirty-day windows are

10

just so difficult.

So if it's -- and -- and it's

11

not just to Molokai or Lanai, it's all interisland

12

travel where people find that they have difficulty

13

getting seats.

14

early.

So we -- we talk about booking

But particularly to Molokai and Lanai, we do

15

16

mention the ferry service.

Now of course that is a

17

much more pleasant experience to Lanai than it is to

18

Molokai, but there are people who do okay and do

19

well on both and we -- we encourage them to take the

20

ferry.

21

a ferry and have a full day there, but we encourage

22

them to use the ferry as well as the airlift.

23

that's really the only thing, you know, that we have

24

right now.

25

do that in our travel agent training.

Even the day-trippers over to Lanai can take

But

And we do do that in our promotions, we
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1

And in fact, as I was out on the mainland

2

last -- last month I guess it was at this point,

3

which is only last week, week before last, some of

4

our agents were -- were surprised to know that there

5

were ferries.

6

the concerns, we have been talking a lot about the

7

ferry system.

8
9

So because of the airlift issue and

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And again, yeah, for those that

have the time to use the ferry, it's -- it's a

10

viable option.

11

schedules.

12

MS. VENCL:

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

We have a lot of people on tight

Absolutely.
So airline connections, on-time

14

departures and arrivals are

15

arriving with the passenger is

16

whole experience.

17

-- the negative side of -- of bad timing, so we can

18

empathize with you.

19

as well as luggage
is critical, the

We fly enough to experience the

But is there something that the airlines --

20

we need to communicate to the airlines?

Are they

21

aware of what they're doing to Molokai and Lanai?

22

Like you said, you know, ten rooms less on Lanai is

23

-- is a big percentage point, although for Maui ten

24

rooms is

25

on Lanai that might be another 1 1/2 positions

may not make a dent, but for those of us
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1

either on part-time or full-time basis.

2

affects our people there.

3

MS. VENCL:

So it

I think that if the County wanted to visit

4

with the airlines and really -- face-to-face kind of

5

visit and share with them, you know.

6

lot in e-mails, you can do a lot in letters, but

7

nothing is like talking face-to-face and visiting

8

with those folks.

9

You can do a

And I'd be happy to be the person to set that

10

up if that's what the Council and/or the

11

Administration would like to do.

12

try to pull together some meetings so that you can

13

explain from your point of view exactly what's

14

happening on your islands and maybe make a different

15

kind of sense of urgency to Island Air and/or

16

Hawaiian.

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I'd be happy to

I -- I -- I bring it up last

18

council meeting about a week ago, the Council

19

supported a resolution to help move forward and

20

expedite with due precautions the ability for

21

improvements at Kahului Airport and I believe we're

22

talking about the invasive species facility, Chair.

23

So while we're doing our part to maintain our

24

strength, and again for -- for many of us whether we

25

like it or not it -- it does provide a level of
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1

employment, is there a challenge we need to issue to

2

the airlines in general?

3

Because it's interesting we talk about

4

capturing the high-end visitor, we talk about

5

increasing expenditures per day, we talk about

6

length of stay, and interesting enough though the

7

airlines is moving to the cheapy mentality, "Fly

8

Ted", not United, "Fly Blue" instead of American

9

Airlines or what have you.

So they've kind of taken

10

the -- an opposite track, per se, lower the

11

the fare, give them the no-frills program, you want

12

-- you want water you pay for it, you want peanuts

13

you pay for it, if you don't -- well, you don't pay

14

for it kind of mentality.

15

MS. VENCL:

No.

lower

Is this good for us?

I think that as I mentioned earlier that

16

when people pay what they pay to come to Maui,

17

they're looking for a world class experience.

18

not sure that I would use the word challenge to the

19

airlines, but I certainly think that educating them

20

about what our people expect and what we expect for

21

our visitors, the kind of experience we expect for

22

our visitors to have is paramount.

23

that's something that we should move on.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I'm

And I think that

Is there something else we need to

be concerned because our big interisland providers,
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

EED 8/2/04

47

1

the Aloha, the Hawaiian is basically choosing to

2

either take the big glamour routes, the Las Vegas,

3

the Portland's, the Phoenix's, and say that the

4

rural routes of Hawaii are no longer important?

5

that a message we need to confront?

6

MS. VENCL:

Is

I think that that's something that we discuss

7

in our meetings, absolutely, and -- and share with

8

them.

9

fallout of all -- of our wanting direct flights to

That -- now they will tell you that that's a

10

the mainland.

11

part of the education with them and again to remind

12

them that we have people looking for a certain kind

13

of experience.

14

for that sort of thing; having to take a ferry

15

versus the choice of an airline is not acceptable to

16

us.

17

us, absolutely.

18

But I think that certainly that's

Three-hour delays are unacceptable

So I think that we have our work cut out for

Unfortunately, they're private entities and

19

we can only do what we can do.

And I think

20

educating them and -- and trying to get them to

21

understand the urgency that we feel about our -- our

22

transportation is all that we can do.

23

any control over them, obviously.

24

haven't made the case for the urgency yet.

25

willing to -- to take that and go with it if you

We don't have

But maybe we
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folks are willing to support it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I -- I just feel to -- to get more

3

people accurately informed because for Lanai it does

4

make a difference.

5

program.

6

-- you're well aware of it.

Our facilities there are five star.

7

MS. VENCL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

10

We try to run a five star
You

Our people

Right.
-- are well-trained, and yet we

don't have a five star airline program.
MS. VENCL:

And, you know, unfortunately, that doesn't

11

show up on paper.

12

making decisions about what to do with their

13

corporations or their businesses, they're looking at

14

paper.

15

between paper and reality is maybe where we ought to

16

be.

17

And oftentimes when people are

So trying to bring some sense of balance

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Are you aware of competition areas

18

that we face that doesn't have the direct flight

19

service, that the visitor, to go to this high

20

profile wanted to go place, just so happen takes two

21

to three legs to -- to reach it and people willing

22

to go because the experience is worth the two, three

23

legs instead of the direct service?

24
25

MS. VENCL:

Well, people do want direct service as much as

they can get it, absolutely.

But there are people
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1

that are far enough away that they're not ever going

2

to get direct service and one of those is

3

Coast for us.

4

Chicago or on the West Coast generally for people to

5

come that far.

6

come here and make that stop?

7

people from Europe, our international visits --

8

visitors on -- in Europe and Germany, they must have

9

to stop four times before they get here.

10

11

is East

There has to be a stop either in

Are they willing to pay to get to

willing to do that?

Absolutely.

The

Are they

Absolutely.

But are they expecting a certain kind of

12

experience once they get here?

13

doing that sometimes they -- they experience delays,

14

but it's delays that are not habitual, if you will.

15

It's delays because there are certain underlying

16

circumstances and people understand that, but people

17

don't understand ongoing, every day types of delays.

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

You bet.

We -- I -- well, I can't

And in

I'll

19

I'll change the word, not we.

20

Chinese visitors.

21

that's being broken out or are you folks still

22

lumping it with something else?

23

I've noticed a lot of

Is that a specific category

I notice we give Japanese visitors a specific

24

reporting column.

I'm sure the visitor industry is

25

well aware of the role that China will take in the
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1

next 20, 30 years as maybe being the number one

2

nation in the world.

3

the Chinese, potential Chinese visitor impact?

4

MS. VENCL:

What is your efforts regarding

We have visa concerns with the Chinese visitor

5

and we are not pushing that right now.

6

basics.

7

from both writers and travel agents and we support

8

them and we do what we can when they come to our

9

islands, but it's not a market that I'm pushing for

10

right now because of the visitor -- the visa issue,

11

excuse me.

12

winter of this year, we're going to have yet more

13

issues at customs and immigrations that the general

14

public isn't even aware of yet.

15

for China right now.

16

We do our

We've had a lot of familiarization trips

And as we move toward the fall and

So I'm not pushing

I do know, however, that the Department of

17

Economic

Economic Development and -- and Tourism

18

is doing some business kinds of research in China

19

right now.

20

But until we deal with the visa issue for them, it's

21

going to be difficult to bring them in in any sort

22

of numbers.

23

thrown in to the total international numbers.

24

think even DBEDT, I don't think they break them out

25

in China yet.

In fact I think they just did a trip.

Right now for Maui they're just kind of
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

increase or no impact?
MS. VENCL:

No, I'm not noticing an increase or an impact.

If they're coming, they're coming mainly to Oahu.

5

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

here.

I'm done.

Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Chair.

Good morning, Ms. Vencl.

8
9

Noticeable enough, do you notice an

Thank you for being

My -- my questions will focus on the

10

competitive nature of the business.

Can you

11

describe for us who are our primary competitors in

12

the global tourism industry since, I mean, if we're

13

being noted as, you know, the best place in the

14

world to be, who are we -- who are we up against?

15

And if you can maybe touch on those direct

16

competitors and maybe give us a sense of what

17

they're offering to the visitor and how do we stack

18

up with that -- with that experience.

19

obviously we could get into a lot of different

20

places, but if you can highlight perhaps maybe two

21

or three of our primary competitors and -- and give

22

us some background.

23

And you know,

And then maybe if you can, if you're able to,

24

and if not then perhaps something in writing, Madam

25

Chair, just to have something available for us to
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1

look at as we continue the discussion of long-range

2

planning because obviously in a world of competition

3

to know your opponent is a first step to being able

4

to overcome that opponent.

5

it's important for us to have that general

6

understanding going in.

7

MS. VENCL:

Sure.

In this case I think

Can you -- can you respond?

I think -- personally I think that one

8

of our biggest components -- our biggest competitors

9

right now is Bali.

After the bombing in Bali, they

10

received an infusion of money from their government

11

and they are -- they are everywhere.

12

every magazine, they're on TV, they're in every

13

trade show, they're everywhere you can go.

14

They're in

I unfortunately don't know what the dollar

15

amount of that infusion was, but I do know that at

16

Conde Nast last year they were there begging every

17

travel agent there to give them -- give them their

18

business.

19

So I think that they're one of them.

Another one when you look at West Coast and

20

Asia is Fiji.

21

visitors especially because they're closer and

22

they're cheaper, as is Guam.

23

of competitors there.

24
25

Fiji is hot right now for Japan

So those are the kinds

Across the nation going the other way, I'm
hearing a lot about the pick up of visitors for
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1

Europe, although I do not have any real numbers

2

about that and I'm not sure that people are feeling

3

comfortable enough yet to do a lot more traveling

4

into Europe.

5

But I can tell you that within the

6

continental united states, that Florida, Vegas and

7

moving down into the Mexico area are some of our

8

biggest competitors.

9

lot more money than we do.

Why is that?

One, they have a

They spend up to $100

10

million given to them by their states and/or their

11

visitors bureaus to do their work.

12

level have 60 that filters down to our different

13

islands.

14

kinds of things though.

15

that I'm not sure that we want on Maui.

Vegas

they

We at the state

they all offer different
Vegas is of course a draw

So those are the kinds of competitors that we

16

17

have.

18

with, is the Caribbean.

19

told me, they've said to me personally that we like

20

to go to the Caribbean because it's quick, it's

21

easy, and they think it's cheaper.

22

People who are like us, who we are competing
People on the East Coast

So I was talking to a couple last year who

23

came for Wailea Skins who came from the East Coast,

24

New Jersey, and was telling me the story.

25

said to them so now that you're here what do you
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1

think, and they said to me we will be your new

2

cheerleader on the East Coast because while we've

3

gone all these years to the Caribbean, yes, it is

4

tropical, yes, it does have some beaches, this is so

5

very different, the culture and even the weather,

6

the less humidity, they loved it, the ambiance of

7

our islands.

8

And that's one of the key things about

9

training travel agents and being able to get them

10

here so that they can experience that and help to

11

sell what Maui is really about because we are not

12

the Caribbean and we are not these other places.

13

are a world class destination that is different and

14

in my opinion is above many of the others.

15

of the others have a lot more dollars to work with

16

than we do in selling their destinations.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We

But many

Do you see us tweaking our approach

18

to marketing and attracting -- or let me back up.

19

Is the focus to keep bringing people back or is to

20

attract new visitor, primary -- I mean, primarily in

21

your mind?

22

MS. VENCL:

You know, I need them both.

We need those

23

repeats because we have an inventory for repeats.

24

And those repeats, while they don't spend the same

25

that a first-time visitor does, they really help us
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1

to stabilize our economy.

2

The first-time visitor we know spends more dollars

3

in a given -- in a given trip than a repeat visitor

4

does.

5

want to put one over the other.

6

We can count on them.

But I think we need them all and I wouldn't

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We market to both.

No, and I appreciate that response.

7

We're not front of mind unless we put it in front of

8

them.

9
10
11

MS. VENCL:

Absolutely, absolutely.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so repeat may have that

experience within them to want to come back again.

12

MS. VENCL:

Yes.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But it's the one that doesn't know

14

the experience, never had the experience, is the one

15

that fits into the -- the mix of -- of attracting

16

people for the experience.

17

MS. VENCL:

Exactly.

And Mr. Kane, if I can further --

18

you know, if

if we're not at a trade show, if

19

we're not at an event of whatever kind where our

20

competitors are -- are, Maui is no longer top of

21

mind at that event, the other guys are.

22

to pick and choose the places that we go, and we do

23

that by the kind of visitors that we want to bring

24

to our islands, but we have to be out there or

25

somebody else is.

And we have

And the more that someone else is
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there and not us, we're no longer top of mind.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

though, yeah?

4

MS. VENCL:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

7

Yeah, there's a balance there too

Yes, there is.
Thank you, Chair.

Thank you,

Ms. Vencl.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any other questions or

8

comments for Ms. Vencl?

Ms. Araki-Regan, do you

9

have any comments that you'd like to make

10

representing Economic Development?

11

you'd come down to the podium or -- no, not really?

12

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

If you do, if

No.
Okay.

Thank you.

I know the Economic

14

Development Office is the monitor of -- of the grant

15

to the Maui Visitors Bureau that's appropriated by

16

this Council.

17

At this time, Members, I would really like to

18

file this item, and I think the next time we will

19

hear from the Visitors Bureau will be prior to the

20

budget in the next term.

21

-- to file this item and its all -- all its

22

communications.

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

So it is my intention to

So move.
Second.

Its been moved and seconded.

Moved by
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1

Mr. Hokama, seconded by Mr. Kane to file the Item

2

EED-9, which is the Long-Range Plan for the Tourism

3

Industry.

4

the long-range plan, it's just that we're coming to

5

an end of a term and I think this will be picked up

6

again, I'm sure it would be picked up again, in the

7

next -- in the next term.
We appreciate your candidness with us,

8
9

And please, not that we don't care about

Ms. Vencl, in -- in giving us the information and

10

some of the challenges for

11

industry in the future.

for the tourism

And if -- you know, I'm getting into

12
13

conversations here that I shouldn't be getting into,

14

but my comment, I'll use my privilege as Chair, but

15

my comment is that as long as tourism is our number

16

one engine, economic driver for this county in this

17

state, we must give it every opportunity to be

18

successful.

19

we change something and it will fail.

We cannot afford to take a chance that

20

And I think that this Council and the

21

administrations have been very, very mindful of the

22

importance of the Maui Visitors Bureau from way

23

back.

24

Visitors Bureau back when I think is the reason that

25

we didn't see those ups and downs or those terrible

And because we had invested in the Maui
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1

declines after each of the little events that

2

occurred in the past -- over the past 10, 15, 20

3

years.

4

We do as a matter of fact go into quite a lot

5

of detail with the Visitors Bureau when they bring

6

their budget before us, and we can, I think, assure

7

the general public that the monies that are expended

8

here are monies well spent to preserve our economic

9

stability in Maui county.

10
11
12

And with that, that's the

end of my discussion.
Members, if you have any comments to make,
please feel free to offer them at this time.

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

14

Ca~IR TAV~~ES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chair

Mr. Hokama?
one last comment, please.

Go ahead, please.
My -- my remaining comments would

18

be that in my observations of -- during last month

19

with the Visitors

20

participated with us at our national convention,

21

NACo, I would say the component they did, the

22

business tourism side that showed some of our

23

collaborative efforts with private sector, with

24

investment dollars of research up Haleakala, it

25

showed that Maui and Hawaii in general while we are

Visitors Bureau, excuse me,
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1

-- do our visitor industry well, I think we've

2

proven the point that you can come to Maui, you can

3

come to Hawaii, and still do very good business

4

relationships qnd transactions and opportunities

5

that may stem from a visitor visit but nonetheless

6

can convert into very good business opportunities.

7

And I would say that from comments from our

8

colleagues of the 48 as well as Alaska, they're

9

finding out that Hawaii does things very well like

10

the bus system on Oahu, how we do -- approach

11

certain things like landfills and reclamation

12

programs, I think it shows that, you know, we have

13

the ability to not only learn from our colleagues

14

but we have the ability to teach our 48 state

15

colleagues that there's things we can share that can

16

help improve where they live.

17

And so I share that comment from the

18

standpoint that I think it was very refreshing for

19

our colleagues to see Hawaii and Maui County in

20

another light, a very real light that they deal with

21

themselves on a day-to-day basis back home.

22

just feel to share that, that it is something that

23

maybe MVB doesn't tout about, but their

24

participation has shown that they look at the full

25

gamut of opportunities besides the traditional
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visitor experience.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Any other comments?

I just had one last one.

I had the

4

opportunity to attend a OM or Destination Maui event

5

and I was -- I didn't know what I was going to

6

what I expected from one of those events, but I did

7

learn and see firsthand what it is they do when they

8

go out to the other -- to travel agents and the

9

the type of program that they put on there for the

10

travel agents to familiarize themselves with Maui

11

and Molokai and Lanai and it was just fantastic.

12

mean, they had representatives from the three

13

islands there.

14

~fuat

I

impressed me most were some of the other

15

people that participated in that Destination Maui

16

event, and it was smaller properties that felt that

17

this was an opportunity for them.

18

each one of them that were at the OM, and they were

19

very appreciative of the fact that there was a venue

20

afforded to them through the Maui Visitors Bureau

21

because they themselves, because they're small,

22

cannot afford to do that kind of outreach to -- to

23

potential travel agencies and agents to promote

24

their area.

25

And I talked to

And I was quite impressed with the
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1

presentation.

It was very high-level presentation.

2

Questions were answered and even the really dumb

3

questions were answered as if they were seriously

4

brilliant questions.

5

was there seeing how this operation functions.

6

as I've said, I was particularly impressed with the

7

fact that the smaller Maui hotels or activities that

8

were there benefited and how thankful they were that

9

they had this venue.

And I enjoyed myself while I
And

So if you ever get a chance to see one of the

10

11

-- the OMs somewhere, I would encourage you to go.

12

I know it was the same night as the inauguration, so

13

only one of us could escape, so I escaped.
But I want to thank Ms. Vencl for inviting us

14
15

to that Destination Maui event and to see firsthand

16

how it is they operate.

17

with what went on and thank you for that invitation,

18

Terryl.

And I was really impressed

Mr. Kane?

19

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

That was the Scottsdale event?

Yes, that was, uh-huh.

I know all of us

22

wanted to go there, but some of us had more official

23

duties than others.

24

inauguration and went to the Arizona, Scottsdale

25

event.

So I -- I escaped from the

I'm glad I did, Members.

It was -- it was
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1

quite -- quite interesting and quite eye-opening.

2

So I thank you for that and thank you for letting me

3

go to it.
All right.

4

Any other comments, Members?

At

this point all those in favor say "aye."

5

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

VOTE:

Aye.
Opposed say "no."

AYES:

councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, Kane,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.
None.
None.
None.
None.

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

9

10
11

MOTION CARRIED.

12
ACTION:

FILING of communication.

13
14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

Okay.

Motion carried unanimously.

At this time, Members, we'll take our

16

mid-morning break and we'll reconvene at 10:40.

17

Recess.

18

RECESS:

19

RECONVENE:

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

our

(Gavel.)

10:33 a.m.
10:44 a.m.

(Gavel.)

The Energy and Economic

21

Development Committee please reconvene.

22

Mr. Kane will be joining us later on.

23

ITEM NO. 13: SOLAR WATER HEATER PROJECT
(C.C. Nos. 03-284, 04-62, and 04-117)

I think

24
25

CHAIR TAVARES:

At this time, Members, we have Item No.
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1

13, which is the Solar water Heater Project.

And as

2

you know, Members, the county of Maui has been

3

appropriating funds to encourage solar water heating

4

installation.

5

representatives of Maui Electric Company who is

6

administering this program for us, and as I

7

understand Joanne has -- has passed the baton over

8

to Spencer.

And at this time we have

And Spencer, if you'll -- well, first, let's

9
10

do this part right.

Is there anyone here to offer

11

testimony?

12

Anyone from the audience wish to offer testimony at

13

this point?

14

bit more.

Do we have anyone signed up?

Okay.

No?

We'll keep it open for a little

15

So without further ado, Spencer, if you would

16

introduce yourself to us and then go through your --

17

your presentation.

18

Note:

PowerPoint presentation.

19

MR. ELDRED:

Thank you.

Good morning, Madam Chairperson,

20

and good morning, council Members.

I'm Spencer

21

Eldred.

22

energy efficiency group.

23

administering these loans for the past six or eight

24

months, and I'm here to tell you thank you for the

25

additional funds and tell you how we've been using

I'm with Maui Electric and I work in the
And I've been
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your funds.

2

I guess last Thursday we received the grant

3

agreement for an additional $100,000 to go into our

4

revolving fund and I want to thank you for that.

5

Right now it's being reviewed by our attorneys and

6

we expect to have signatures very shortly.

7

additional $100,000 will create 42 loans for Fiscal

8

Year -- I guess County Fiscal Year 2005.

9

we start receiving payments from those loans, it

That

And when

10

it comes to us like income, we will be able to

11

create an additional four loans per year.
Okay.

12

Through June of this year we received

13

234 applications and we've approved 164 and we've

14

denied 20, had nine people on the waiting list and

15

we had several -- several of the loans cancel out.

16

I guess they didn't want to wait on the waiting

17

list.

18

And I put this graph together to kind of show

19

you the -- how its progressed.

20

applications we received, the middle line is the

21

ones we've approved, and the bottom line is the

22

installations.

23

The top line is the

As you can see in about June, 2003 through

24

September, we started to flatten out and that's --

25

we had approved loans for the first $250,000 grant
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1

in the first four months to get the 113 loans.

2

it wasn't until December that we got the next

3

$100,000 grant in -- in place and into our fund and

4

-- and so we've taken off again, and with this next

5

grant we expect that slope to kind of continue.

6

okay.

And

Of the 164 applicants that have been

7

approved, we've had 144 installed.

8

installed, 64 are for homes with their income below

9

the median

10
11

12
13

Maui County median.

And of those 144

So that's 44

percent of all loans.
Since -- since January there have been -- 61
percent of the approvals are from the lower -- lower
lower than median income level.

So the new rules

14

or the new priority scheme that we have in place

15

does give more priority to the lower income and that

16

percentage is rising.

17

Okay.

So from all the funds, the first

18

250,000 has -- has been fully committed to loans,

19

and we are creating additional loans with the income

20

from that 250,000.

21

been fully committed to approve loans, and we're

22

starting to see the income from those to create

23

additional loans.

24

injection of 100,000 to occur, you know, very

25

quickly, the next month or so.

The next $150,000 grant has also

And then we expect this next
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1

You know, to sell these loans we've --

2

we've had -- these are our advertising efforts for

3

Maui Electric.

4

lines as one of those bill inserts.

5

articles in our consumer lines.

6

Maui News, Maui Weekly magazine, Maui Family

7

magazine, we've had radio ads.

8

website, mauielectric.com.

9

that site to see what we have there.

10

We have bill inserts and consumer
We've had

We put ads in the

And we now have a

I encourage you to visit
It primarily

focuses on our energy efficiency areas.
And I'd also like to say that the contractors

11

12

themselves do a lot of the direct marketing and

13

and selling the loans.

14

there's funds available, they -- they -- they go out

15

and sell them.

So when they know that

I guess the Million Solar Roofs Program,

16
17

that's a national program Maui Electric joined in

18

2001 and committed to install 6,300 systems by the

19

year 2010, kind of our -- our goal.
And last year or just recently we received an

20
21

award from the DOE for the Best Progress Award in

22

the western region, meaning we made the most

23

progress towards -- towards that committed goal last

24

year.

25

breaking 1,049 systems in the County.

And last year ME CO installed a record
So the
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program's really, really going well.

2

And as far as penetration with the new

3

single-family homes, that penetration's been growing

4

since 1996.

5

65 percent of the new family homes were installed

6

with solar hot water.

And last -- this last year we were at

And here's the Bostillo family.

7

We're--

8

we're using this picture in one of our ads.

So

9

we've got rights to use their photo, but they're

10

just one of the families that is experiencing

11

cost-savings from having solar -- solar loans and

12

solar hot water program.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

And that's all I have.

Thank you.

We'll wait a second for

14

the -- the lights to go on.

15

to get a copy of that presentation?

16

MR. ELDRED:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18
19

Is it possible for us
Okay.

Yeah.
Great.

Thank you.

for the -- for Spencer?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Members, any questions

Mr. Kane?

Yeah, just a couple smaller type

20

questions.

On the application, do you folks have a

21

question on how did you hear about this program,

22

asking the applicant how they heard about it, that

23

way you can hone in on what's working, what's not

24

working?

25

the -- the direct, you know

And -- and -- and you kind of stated about
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1

MR. ELDRED:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

Direct sales, yeah.
Yeah, the direct sales part, but

other than that.

4

MR. ELDRED:

We -- we don't.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Like on the bill, you know, I would

6

think that would be something that everybody would

7

-- and how is it done in the bill, is it something

8

that -- is it a separate piece of paper that's

9

folded into the bill, is it actually on the bill,

10

can you help us understand how it's done?

11

MR. ELDRED:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

You mean our bill inserts or

how -- is it in --

14

MR. ELDRED:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

MR. ELDRED:

17

Yes, for the bill insert component,

Our advertising?

Yeah.

Yeah.
I brought one -- one of our inserts,

if I could --

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Uh-huh.

19

MR. ELDRED:

pass it around or --

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, great.

Okay.

Thanks.

And then

21

my other question is, I don't know if you have the

22

information already, in '03 you folks have 1,049

23

installed.

24

you're at as of the halfway point of this year?

25

More than 500?

What's -- do you have an idea of where
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MR. ELDRED:

This year we're -- we don't have 500 yet, do

we?

3

MS. IDE (from the audience):

4

MR. ELDRED:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

MS. IDE (from the audience):

7

MR. ELDRED:

We're at half of our goal.

We're at half of our goal.
And your goal is?

Eight or 900.

(Inaudible.)
Yeah, we're not doing quite as

8

many systems as last year, but maybe we've got 400

9

to date.

10

MS. IDE (from the audience):

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

COUNCIL~EMBER K~~E:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

You need to be on record,

ma'am, so.

13

16

Okay.

(Inaudible.)

Yeah.

Come
Chair?

-- come up over there, Joanne.

This is

Joanne Ide from Maui Electric.
MS. IDE:

Good morning.

Last year if you remember was

18

there was the fact that perhaps a tax credit was

19

going to be going away.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

21

MS. IDE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I think that's why it was such a big push.
Uh-huh.

And maybe if you could

23

expound on that, the tax credit didn't go away, is

24

that what you're suggesting?

25

MS. IDE:

No, it got extended.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, okay.

And because it got

2

extended there isn't a push or you folks are still

3

using the same amount of energy to push?

4

you help us understand --

5

MS. IDE:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

MS. IDE:

Can -- can

I think we're using -what your efforts are?

We're always trying to think of new ways to

8

promote the programs, not just the Solar Water

9

Program but just installation of solar water heaters

10

in general.

11

trying to think of new ways to do it.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

MS. IDE:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So I -- it's the same as last year plus

Okay.

Thank you.

Sure.
Thank you.
And -- and my final question was, I

16

know on the slide portion you had -- I was

17

interested on why you had the approved application

18

and then the installed on the graph.

19

one showed less, and then you had a slide after that

20

that showed 164 were approved, 144 were installed.

21

MR. ELDRED:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The installed

Right.
So the -- so the difference is just

23

in progress kind of stuff that's waiting to be

24

worked on?

25

MR. ELDRED:

That's correct, we -- we -- we approved their
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1

loan before they picked their contractor, and we

2

don't actually know the cost of that system.

3

just say you're approved for a loan, then they hire

4

a contractor.

5

between when -- when we approve it and then they

6

finally get it installed, that's -- that's why

7

that --

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

We

And it -- and whatever the lag

Are you folks seeing 100 percent

though once you have an approval?

I mean, I -- I

10

know you said on one of the slides 234 applications

11

and then you had the numbers that -- and you threw

12

in a comment, you know, some people cancel or, you

13

know, they --

14

MR. ELDRED:

Right.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

they -- they withdraw their

16

application.

17

approval, are you seeing 100 percent or real close

18

to that --

19

MR. ELDRED:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

MR. ELDRED:

But once the application gets an

Real close to that.
following through?

They've got a four-month window or -- to --

22

to get the installation done and, you know, I --

23

we've -- we've seen 100 percent, I think --

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

MR. ELDRED:

Yeah, good.

-- doing it.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Eldred.

Thank you,

Chair.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Mateo?

4

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Chairman.

Just -- just wanted to ask you, I guess we're

5
6

looking at materials that reference your -- your

7

loan defaults and it's virtually zero.

8

you doing that

9

people to stay on top of their loans?

10

MR. ELDRED:

So what are

that -- how are you helping these

Well, the whole program is set up that, you

11

know, they're going to make -- they have a savings

12

in their electric bill and we try to set the loan

13

payment to match that savings.

14

good record with us making their electric payment,

15

then going forward with their new system with their

16

reduced electric payment and this new loan payment

17

and it being the same amount, they should be able to

18

keep going forward so.

19

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Uh-huh.

So if they've had

So Fiscal Year '04 it's zero

20

and the ending part of '03 was that still -- you

21

still had no defaults as well?

22

MR. ELDRED:

We still have no defaults.

23

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

MR. ELDRED:

Terrific.
Uh-huh.

Thank you.

It is kind of amazing.

Great.

We do have two customers we're -- we're
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1

chasing after right now, but they haven't defaulted

2

yet.

3
4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Any other questions or comments?

Mr. Hokama?

5

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Just a matter of curiosity, Chair.

Go ahead.
Can you give us some comment what

8

is the -- maybe the net gained the -- the utility

9

received by -- by all this solar heaters installed,

10

say you -- what kind of kilowatts or megawatts or

11

percentage of fuel savings for the utility compared

12

to the projections that, you know, maybe ME CO needed

13

to put another mega -- you know, X megawatt

14

generator on-line by next year if things like this

15

weren't in place?

16

MR. ELDRED:

I don't know if I have those numbers

17

available.

Let me just think.

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Is there a way you can maybe get

19

some information?

20

projection is 65 percent as -- as your graph

21

showed

22

MR. ELDRED:

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I mean, if your planned

Right.
-- on, I guess, single-family homes

24

in the current year, yet everything else in the

25

preceding years there's quite a bit of homes that
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1

not using, I guess, the old calculation of full

2

power without the solar advantages.

3

MR. ELDRED:

Uh-huh.

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So for MECO is that equivalent to

5

one generator being deferred for installation and

6

hookup to the grid or, you know, I mean, I'm -- I'm

7

trying to get a little bit more information.

8
9

MR. ELDRED:

I can speak about the -- the commercial and

residential program combined.

I know we've saved 12

10

megawatts since 1996 and, you know, our incremental

11

units are about 20 megawatts.

12

delayed things by two years, the whole program

13

combined.

14

that, you know, I think roughly half.

15

other thing at 12 megawatts, we look at that as like

16

1 1/2 megawatts a year and that's like a mid-size to

17

small-size hotel per year coming off the grid so.

I think residence was probably half of

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

I think the

Okay.

Mr. Hokama?
Yes, ma' am.

When we discuss the Model Energy Code in

our August 16th meeting

23

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

So we -- we have

Yes.

-- we will try to get some of those

statistics from Maui Electric for the discussion on
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that --

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Oh, great.

-- Model Energy Code.
Okay.

Thank you.

You can let us

5

know about also consumption and savings of barrels

6

of fuel.

7

MR. ELDRED:

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

MR. ELDRED:

10
11

Uh-huh.
Thank you.

Yes.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you for those points

because they are important.

12

Any further questions?

Okay.

Members, it

13

had been my intention to file this item at this

14

point.

15

discuss this in budget for next year.

16

and hopefully -- I don't think we needed a

17

requirement for them to provide us with quarterly

18

reports this fiscal year.

19

was a requirement or not.

I think we will again come back as we
They will

I can't remember if that

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I'm not sure, Chair.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

According to my staff, there wasn't

Yeah.

No.

23

that recommendation, but I

I think that we would

24

still like to receive the quarterly report or at

25

least the quarterly report will be going to Office
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1

of Economic Development because they are the grant

2

administrator.

3

to make sure that she will forward a copy of that to

4

us, that quarterly report.

5

And I can work with Ms. Araki-Regan

So if there are no objections, Members, and

6

also we will be discussing this in conjunction, as I

7

mentioned, with the Model Energy Code on August 16th

8

meeting I believe it is, so we will be referring to

9

some of the stats that he's presented and some

10

additional material that I think Maui Electric will

11

be providing for us on that whole solar water

12

heating, the deferred building of generation and the

13

savings and fuel, fuel oil, things like that, which

14

I think will be pertinent to our discussion.

15

16

So Members -- yeah, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chair, and if applicable, if the

17

utility would also include comments that may -- I

18

mean, we're well aware of the past Legislature's

19

efforts with ethanol

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Uh-huh.

21

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

and whether or not alternative

22

fuel initiatives have come to a point where the

23

utility would make comments or -- or share comments

24

whether it's good or bad for them, as well as

25

potential of market penetration with those type of
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1

options.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.
Thank you.

All right.

Any other questions you would

5

like us to ask in preparation for that meeting?

If

6

you think of any, Members, just let me know and

7

we'll forward those on to the appropriate agencies

8

for comment.
A big discussion is going to be for that

9

10

Model Energy Code is whether or not we're going to

11

require solar water heating in all new construction,

12

single-family construction.

13

issue that we would like to discuss, and these

14

statistics that Maui Electric provides for us, I

15

think, are important to that discussion.
Okay.

16

So that will be a key

And I know, Members, there was a -- a

17

blurb or a blast in the Maui News regarding solar

18

water heating on Molokai, and hopefully we'll get

19

that little report in for our August meeting also as

20

we talk about solar water heating.

21

you.

22
23

Okay.

Okay.

Thank

Members, I'll entertain a motion to

file the item and all its communications.

24

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So move.
Second.
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CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Mr. Hokama.

2

Okay.

3

Moved by Mr. Carroll, seconded by

Any further discussion on this?
I want to thank Maui Electric for

4

providing these reports to us, and he has agreed to

5

give us a hard copy of the presentation so we'll

6

have that for our record, and also to wish you

7

continued success and in the next budget we'll talk

8

about where we need to go from that point.

9

we will know what we have done with the Model Energy

By then

10

Code.

So I think we need to work in concert with

11

Maui Electric in trying to get our energy solutions

12

out here for the public.
Okay.

13

I have nothing more.

14

further, Members?

15

"aye."

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

VOTE:

19

20

AYES:
NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Anything

with that all those in favor say

Aye.
Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Hokama, Kane,
Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.
None.
None.
None.
None.

21

MOTION CARRIED.
22

ACTION:

FILING of communications.

23

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

MR. ELDRED:

Motion is carried unanimously.

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR TAVARES:

Any announcements?

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Mr. Hokama?

Question, Chair, just since you

3

mentioned your intention to schedule the Model

4

Energy in the near future.

5

if we can get either comment or representatives that

6

can speak about the LIHEAP Program and other Federal

7

programs that agencies run in the County that mayor

8

may not -- well, which may potentially have some

9

comments that we could consider as part of the

10

11

Energy Code consideration, please.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

12

announcements?

13

adjourned.

14

If you feel appropriate,

ADJOURN:

11:05

Thank you.

All right.

Any further

If not, Members, this meeting is

(Gavel.)
a~m.

15

16
17
18
19

20
21

22
23

24
25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAII

3
4

)

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUI

SSe

)

5

6

I, Cristina V. Llewellyn, certified Shorthand

7

Reporter for the state of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 20th day of August, 2004, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18
19
20
21
22

Cristina V. Ll~ellyn, CSR NO. 343
Notary public, state of Hawaii
My Commission Expires: 04/19/05
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24
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